BRADWAY ACTION GROUP


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

 Tuesday 9 October 2012 at 7.30 p.m. Bradway Primary School

Present: 26 members including Councillors Hill, Otten and Ross, and one non-member resident of Bradway. The Chairman, Stephen George, opened the meeting at 7.30 p.m. Apologies had been received from  two committee members and six members.

1. Minutes of the previous meeting 11 October 2011

The previously circulated minutes of the last AGM were agreed. There were no matters arising that were not covered on the Agenda.

2. Chair’s Report  

The Chair expressed his thanks for the support provided by officers and other members of the Committee over the past year and welcomed the co-option of Frank Richardson as a representative of the Bradway Scouts, which enabled us to develop our already good working relationship with the Scouts. He also thanked our three local councillors who provided a lot of support during the year, as did the staff of the South West Community Assembly (SWCA), especially Tammy Barrass.

The Whit Walk around the bounds of Bradway took place on a hot 27th May attracting another good turn-out of between 20 & 30 people plus a few dogs. Thanks were given to Tony Smith for again leading this event. 

In contrast the Fun Day took place on a very wet 17th August. Thanks were given to Fiona Vallely who organised the Fun Day. Although very wet, the day was enjoyed by those who came along, especially the bouncy castle and slide that seemed even more fun in the rain! 

We held two very successful Open Meetings, with talks from John Child & Harry Hunter about the Community Hall at the first, on 27 March, and from John Kirkman on Garden Birds in Bradway on 3 November. 

BAG continued to manage the distribution of the Bradway Bugle, our main channel of communication with the residents of Bradway, with extended deliveries to parts of Greenhill. Thanks were given to the unpaid volunteers who make the deliveries for us and to the editor John Baker for the all his work in producing such an interesting magazine.

During the year we raised the question of disabled access to the Post Office with the Managing Director of GT Retail, and the Area Manager assured us that minimum aisle widths would be maintained, though temporary problems might arise when deliveries were received. Since then we had received no further complaints. 

Following the closure of the Bradway sub-branch by NatWest, against the wishes of local people, BAG withdrew its business and transferred its account to the HSBC at its Woodseats branch. We were also unhappy at the state in which NatWest left the premises and thanks were due to Cllr. Colin Ross for pursuing the Nat West on our behalf to find out what was planned for the premises, which had now been sold, and awaited a tenant or tenants. 

It was agreed that the existing community groups could not go on organising regular meetings of the Dore & Totley Ward Forum in addition to their own public meetings. Instead, Roger Hart (from Totley) was appointed co-ordinator of Focus Groups, with a promise from the SWCA to provide help in organising public meetings of the Forum to discuss reports of Focus Groups. Roger had been assisted in this work by Alan Kewley from Bradway, and the BAG Secretary was part of the Traffic Focus group.

We had continued to monitor planning applications. Only one issue arose where BAG intervened in support of local residents on the grounds that the development was out of keeping with the existing environment. Unfortunately, despite strong representations, planning permission was granted.

Our application for village green status for the Old School Field was still under consideration. The application in respect of the Recreation Ground was rejected on the grounds that we already had a statutory right of use arising from the original purchase of the land by the then Norton Rural District Council.

In July, BAG was offered, for use on the Old School Field, one of the outdoor table-tennis tables that had been located in public places throughout the city as a Sport England promotion in the run-up to the Olympics. This was the direct result of an intervention on our behalf by a Bradway resident who was involved with the Sheffield Table Tennis League. We were very grateful to the individual concerned for thinking of us, but unfortunately we had felt unable to fulfil the conditions that attached to being a recipient of one of the tables and reluctantly had to decline the offer.

There was a small decline in membership, despite a membership drive. We had recruited some new members, but inevitably some members disappeared every year as people ceased to be Bradway residents for one reason or another, and we were conscious of the need to try again to recruit members in sections of the community that we had perhaps not reached previously. This was something that the Committee was looking at, and we were very grateful for the suggestions received from members via email. The meeting agreed to hold membership fees for 2013 at £2 for an individual and £3 for a household.

In addition to our regular litter picks on the Old School Field, and the construction and maintenance of a garden outside the new entrance to the Annexe, we had extended litter picking to the railway triangle, facilitated by an Anti-Litter Pack provided by South West Community Assembly. 

In June and July nineteen steps were constructed in Poynton Wood by BAG volunteers and the Monday Group of the Beauchief Environment Group (BEG). Our thanks were given to all involved, especially to our colleagues from BEG, to Tony Andrew (SCC Rights of Way Officer) and John Gilpin (SCC Woodlands Officer) for material support, and to Chris Morgan, Ian Robinson and various members of the Robinson family who put in additional hours to clear the other footpath of mud. 

The SWCA had approached Street Force on our behalf for provision of a litter bin on Prospect Road.

Thanks were expressed to Dorothy Astle who had agreed to involve herself in fund-raising for the Old School Field, working with Peter Smithson. They had been extremely successful in raising money from grants. 

3. Treasurer’s Report.

Peter Smithson presented the accounts, which had been independently examined by Peter Jones. He drew specific attention to the following points:

(i) The timing of the Fun Day meant some inconsistencies relating to income and expenditure as some of the costs and all of the income for 2012 would be shown in the 2012/2013 account.

(ii) Income from the Bradway Bugle was up, though distribution costs were higher than last year.

(iii) A grant of £300 had been received from the City Council and £2000 from the Town Trust towards the costs of resurfacing the playground.

(iv) Income from memberships and donations was down, possibly reflecting the current economic climate. Currently, almost 150 households are members of BAG, representing over 250 individual residents.  The more members we have, the more we can claim to represent the local community. 

(v) The year-end balance, of some £9384, included £455 from the former Bradway Neighbourhood Association and £87 from the Longford Neighbourhood Watch Scheme, that may be used for security related matters.

We have also now received a grant of £1000 from the Graves Trust and promised support from SCC Section 106 development money from Woodside for the playground improvements.  

4. Election of Officers and Committee

The following were elected unopposed:

Chair  Stephen George; Deputy Chair Fiona Vallely; Secretary Andrew Tabor; Treasurer Peter Smithson; Membership Secretary Phillip Righton; Committee: Mike Bloy; John Kirkman; Chris Morgan; Lynn Smith; Rob Wilks.  

6. Issues affecting Bradway Residents  

(1) Buses. In the summer Stagecoach took over the 293 route from TM Travel, ran a service from Dronfield down Twentywell Lane to Sheffield, but then withdrew the service on commercial grounds.

The PTE had provided assurances that the bus shelter on Bradway Road would be replaced but no date had been forthcoming as they were awaiting the outcome of an insurance claim against the driver of the car that demolished it.

(2) HGVs. Concerns were again raised over the continued use by HGVs of Bradway Road and, in particular, Twentywell Lane, which is unsuitable for heavy lorries, many of which seemed to speed downhill on a bendy road. Deep concerns were addressed over the safety of pedestrians and danger to householders accessing the road from their driveways. Decisions over a City-wide HGV strategy had again been postponed pending discussions with Derbyshire County Council. It was agreed that a ban on HGVs using Twentywell Lane was needed, but nothing seemed likely to happen until the strategy had been agreed, when implementation of signage would be passed over to Amey as part of the “Streets Ahead” programme. It was agreed to request that the police carry out speed checks on downhill HGVs. 

(3) The Dore and Totley Ward Forum Traffic Focus Group had focused on the possible implementation of 20mph areas and parking problems. Pilot areas for 20 mph areas had been agreed by SCC and Bradway was not included. Budget constraints were likely to play a key role and any decisions to roll out 20mph Areas City wide would have to be linked into the Streets Ahead programme.

(4) Peter Stubbs raised the issue of Tinkers Corner and the conflicting actions of motorists uncertain as to who had priority. He would be writing a letter for the Bradway Bugle inviting Bradway residents to raise Tinkers Corner as a problem awaiting a major accident with the Highways Department. He believed that the Streets Ahead initiative provided an opportunity for consideration of alternative junction designs.   

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.55 p.m.


